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East Hampton Housing Authority
Chatham Acres

Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held on August 21, 2013 at Bellwood Court.  The meeting opened at 6:05pm.  Members present were Thomas Denman, Patricia Dufour, Ann McLaughlin, Jo Ann Ewing, Monica Kangley and Judie Bobbi.

Minutes:
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to approve the minutes of July 17th.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Public Remarks:   None
Frank Stellato from Millenium Real Estate Services, LLC was in attendance to discuss the release of the Schedule of Competitive Funding Rounds by DOH and CHFA.  The Board had chosen Millenium Real Estate Services, LLC a couple of years ago after interviewing three consulting firms that could help leverage funding for future projects other than CDBG.  The Board and Mr. Stellato discussed the possibility of funds that may be pursued for moderate rehabilitation primarily for Bellwood Court.  There are two categories the Housing Authority can look at; September 20th and January 13th.  The Housing Authority will need to show some use of reserves, Phase 1 Environmental Assessment, Energy Audit, minimum 40% Architect drawings with the site plan and scope of work, along with MEP (mechanical, electrical and plumbing).  If the authority chooses, Millenium could act as the consultant/application manager.  Millenium has been involved with all aspects of this type of rehab and has a team of people to choose from and would bid the contracts out for each trade.  The authority will need to decide how they want to proceed.  The Board will let Mr. Stellato know how they wish to proceed. 

Bills and Communication:
Attorney Marino has sent a letter to the auditor stating there is no litigation against the authority.

Ms. Bobbi stated that T & S Heating and Air Conditioning from Portland came out to check on heat pump in a Chatham Acres unit and she also requested he give a quote for the winterization of the heat pumps.

JK Energy Solutions presented a written proposal for converting the street lights to LED.  Ms. Bobbi would like to gather more information from some of the other authorities.

FEMA check was received for the January blizzard.  We received 75% reimbursement for the snow removal for the 48 hour period.

Cash Report:
Ms. Bobbi presented the July 2013 Reconciliation.  Board reviewed and it will be filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:
CDBG meeting was held earlier at Town Hall with the Finance Director, Architect, Mr. Wagner, Mr. Denman, Ms. McLaughlin and Ms. Bobbi.   Town Manager signed contract and it will be sent to the state to review.  We expect a 4 to 6 week turn around and hope to go out to bid in October.  The interior improvements can be done during winter months but the paving and roofing will need to wait for the milder weather. Bids will probably be broken into three bid packages; interior, roofs, paving.  Mr. Wagner hopes we can complete everything by September 2014.
Ms. Bobbi noted that the fence at Bellwood Court has been repaired. 

Ms. Bobbi asked Board if they would vote to have the 2 booster pumps done asap since we do not want any water problems.  We would use our reserves.  A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to have the work done.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Ms. McLaughlin suggested a letter be sent out to the three political parties that we will set a date to have any interested candidates come to each senior site so interested residents can come out to “meet the candidates”.  We set a time and date due to the no solicitation policy in force that prevents door to door soliciting.  Motion was made by Ms. Dufour to set a date at the September meeting.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Ms. McLaughlin also suggested a “meet the chief” for the residents to find out who the new chief is.  Ms. Bobbi will have our RSC, Ms. Brazal to set this up.

Millenium:  Ms. Ewing made a motion to notify Millenium that we want to contract them as our consultant/application manager for the moderate rehabilitation funding application that will be due January 13th and the authority will work with their team being involved and hands on with the entire process.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Tenant Commissioner:
Ms. Kangley noted that when our street light repairs were done, the pavement between 28 and 29 had to be cut to feed the wires underground.  Ms. Bobbi will look at having this filled in to prevent falls.

The issue of a screen or barrier by apartment 11 has not been done due to the fact that the resident does not want anything done.  Ms. Bobbi spoke to the tenant and told him if he changed his mind to make sure he notifies her.
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to adjourn at 8:10pm.  Ms. Dufour seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council

